
 

 

Howdy Neighbors! 

All that was brown a few months ago is now green again and Hunters Creek looks 
great! 

Time for some Spring cleaning and updates: 

-Come out to watch the Second Annual Memorial High School Senior Car parade on 
May 8 to honor our Graduates! The parade will start from MHS at 11 a.m. and travel 
down Piney Point Rd. ending at Ecclesia Church. Spectators can line up on Piney Point 
Rd. The roads around the high school and parade route will be closed, so plan to arrive 
early.  

-Fourth of July Parade is back on! Decorate your cars and join us, or come cheer the 
USA on the parade route. More info to follow. 

- License to Carry a Handgun (LTC) is Wed May 19th & “Practical Tactical” class will be 
May 20th at City Hall. Both at 5:30 pm. Attend either class or both. "Practical Tactical" 
teaches situational awareness for living in a big city (Houston not Hunters Creek), great 
class for moms and daughters.   Just email Randy Woodum with any questions and to 
reserve your spot rcw@dynamicdefense.solutions  

-Hunters Creek Elementary is almost finished! School looks awesome and will be 
complete for Fall classes. 

-We are designing a complete esplanade replanting plan for all of Voss road. Going to 
be awesome when complete and a real upgrade to the face of our Village. 

- The final phase of our City Hall playground will be completed in July with the new 
Jungle Gym being installed. It's huge and the park behind City Hall is really cool... 
Birthday parties, Grad parties, whatever you want. We have Grills and a Smoker to cook 
on, so come get your party on! Did I mention that it's FREE? 
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-With the school nearing completion, Beinhorn Rd. total re-do is currently being 
planned. New road from Hedwig to Kuhlman. This will be a pain for a bit, but when 
done, it will be great! 

-The Farmers Market is wonderful with lots of new vendors, check it out every Saturday, 
9am to 1pm, rain or shine. 

-Voss at Beinhorn new mast arms are up and almost done. Waiting to energize new 
lights and tear old poles down and we're done. Looks great, finished in the next couple 
weeks.... Hopefully.  

- New Fire Station about 50% complete and looking good. Should be done by the end of 
the year as planned. 

All of the above projects are done on budget and paid for by our Tax dollars as 
shepherded by our extremely thrifty and diligent City Council and Staff who watch every 
penny... No debt. Balanced budgets and Respect for Taxpayers money......if only 
Washington D.C., Austin and Downtown Houston could do the same....(Yes, I said it 
again) 

Congratulations to the newest member of the Spring Branch ISD School Board, our very 
own resident Chris Earnest! 

Lastly, just turn on the news or pick up the paper to see that Crime has never been 
higher in Houston. Even with the best Police force in the State, we often become 
victims. If you see something suspicious going on, there is no call too small, call our 
Police and have them check it out. "An ounce of Prevention".... works every time. 713-
365-3700 put it in your phone. 

One more month of school and Summer will be here to go out and do all the stuff we 
couldn't last year! 

OK, that's all I got. Enjoy this Beautiful Spring!  

Jim Pappas 

Mayor 

 


